Thursday, 05 January 2017

Dear Councillor Doyle

Please find enclosed a plan of the Grotto Farm land, it was, in my Grandparent's day, a working farm.

My Father grew up in the village and played cricket for Over Peover. I was christened at St Lawrence's Church and spent many happy times in Over Peover when growing up.

I understand that the Parish Council are looking for a suitable site for a replacement village hall.

Our family would be happy to work with the Parish Council. Our long term aim is to develop part of the land. In the shorter term, given the need for a new community facility, we would be happy to enter into discussions with the Parish Council to provide a site for the village hall alongside some small scale development.

As the Parish Council are looking at options for the new facility you may wish to consider field numbers 36 or 40.

Presently we would not proceed with any scheme without the support of the Parish Council.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely,

Claire Wild